
Minutes	for	March	23,	2016	
17th	Precinct	Community	Council	Meeting	

	
The	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	6:05	p.m.	by	Jay	Litwin,	vice	president	
of	the	community	council.	
	
The	February	community	council	meeting	minutes	were	read	and	
approved.	
	
Cop	of	the	Month	
P.O.	Fernando	Cazares	received	the	Cop	of	the	Month	Award	for	his	work	
in	recognizing	(based	on	a	wanted	poster)	and	apprehending	a	
perpetrator	for	several	complaints	of	grand	larceny.	
	
Recent	Scam	
D.I.	McPherson	warned	council	members	of	the	phone	scams	making	the	
rounds	once	again,	including	the	one	in	which	the	caller	IDs	himself	as	an	
IRS	agent,	and	says	that	a	lawsuit	is	being	filed	against	you	for	unpaid	
taxes.	
	
Q&A	
Representatives	of	buildings	located	near	2nd	Avenue	in	the	East	50s	
asked	the	department	to	help	them	with	problems	they	are	having	with	
two	neighborhood	bars:	Turtle	Bay	and	Irish	Exit,	both	owned	by	the	
same	person.	
	
The	meeting	was	adjourned	at	7:00	p.m.	


